NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING 2017 STATE COMMUNITY
DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT APPLICATION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the County of Nevada Board of Supervisors will conduct a
public hearing on November 14, 2017 at 10:00 a.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be
heard at the Board of Supervisors Chambers, Eric Rood Administration Center, First Floor, 950
Maidu Avenue, Nevada City to review and consider the submittal of an application in response
to the 2017 State Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Notice of Funding Availability
(NOFA), and to solicit citizen input.

The County proposes to apply for a grant of up to $5 million, to approve the expenditures of
Program Income funds in excess of $35,000 on the activities outlined in the application, and to
commit $5,000 in matching County General Fund monies for the following eligible activities:

- Public Facilities: Odyssey House Rehabilitation (03F) $3,196,396
- Housing: Housing Rehabilitation Single Unit (14A) $1,000,000
- Planning Technical Assistance: Homeless Study (20A-CD) $100,000
- General Fund for Match $5,000

The purpose of the public hearing is to give citizens an opportunity to make their comments
known on the proposed application and activities. The agenda packet for this item, including the
proposed application and other documents to be presented to the Board of Supervisors will be on
file and available for public review at the Board of Supervisors Office, 950 Maidu Avenue,
Nevada City, California prior to the public hearing.

You have the right to attend the public hearings to discuss the proposed application and
activities, provide oral testimony and/or submit written materials regarding these matters.
Written materials and comments (an original and 8 copies) may also be submitted to the Clerk of
the Board at 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City, CA 95959, prior to the public hearings. The
Board Chair may place reasonable restrictions on the time allowed to any person to speak on
these matters. Any person speaking on behalf of an organization or group who wishes additional
time must have a written statement signed by an officer of that organization stating that he/she is
authorized to speak on behalf of that body, and that he/she is relaying the majority thinking
thereof. If you require special accommodations to participate in the public hearing, please
contact the Clerk of the Board’s office at (530) 265-1480.

If you are unable to attend the public hearing, you may direct written comments to the Clerk of
the Board at 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City, CA 95959 or you may telephone Rob Choate,
Administrative Services Associate at (530) 265-1645. In addition, information is available for
review at the above address between the hours of 8:00 am to 5:00 pm Monday through Friday.

The County of Nevada promotes fair housing and makes all its programs available to low and
moderate-income families regardless of age, race, color, religion, sex, national origin, sexual
preference, marital status or handicap.
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